
From: Henry McMaster <HenryMcMaster@scstatehouse.gov>
Required: Henry McMaster <HenryMcMaster@scstatehouse.gov>

Morris, Steve <smorris@aging.sc.gov>
Subject: Lunch meeting with Bill Kirkland et al re: Adult Protective Services

Location: USC, 541 Main Street, Horizon I Building, 1st Floor Conference Room 103, Columbia 
When: 1/6/2017 12:00:00 PM - 1:00:00 PM

Note: Steve Morris is arriving at 11:50 AM to walk over with HDM.
EVENT: Lunch meeting with Bill Kirkland et al re: Adult Protective Services
DATE: Friday, January 6, 2017
TIME: 12:00 PM
LOCATION: USC, 541 Main Street, Horizon I Building, 1st Floor Conference Room 103, Columbia, SC
CONTACT:
Angelica Naso
Office of Economic Engagement
University of South Carolina
Horizon I, 541 Main Street
Columbia, SC 29208
(803) 777-0066
naso@mailbox.sc.edu
PURPOSE: The Lt. Governor attended a luncheon the week of Thanksgiving providing an overview of Adult
Protective Services collaboration with Nelson Mullins and the State AARP. The Lt. Governor spoke to Bill Kirkland, 
USC Office of Economic Engagement about the need to address data analytics on this issue. Bill Kirkland has 
reviewed information and will tailor remarks/presentation to how they could work together and explain what they 
do.
PRIMARY STAFF: Steve Morris, Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
ATTENDEES:
Lieutenant Governor Henry McMaster
Bill Kirkland, USC Office of Economic Engagement
James Burns, Nelson Mullins
George Cauthen, Nelson Mullins
Coretta Bedsole, State AARP
Teresa Arnold, State AARP
Steve Morris, Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
BACKGROUND:
Adult Protective Services Overview attachment.
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